A moratorium on all logging and Regional Forest Agreements needs to be implemented
immediately in light of the damage caused by the devastating fires and historic and ongoing logging operations. Urgent biosystem inventories need to be carried out to assess
and document the state of the environment: what species are left, what is recovering,
what has vanished, what changes have occurred to water systems, soil systems, forest
structure, carbon storage mechanisms, etc. After complete inventories and evaluations of
the forest regions, including those burned in the bushfires and those not burned, then all
existing Regional Forest Agreements should be reviewed and re-evaluated.
Along with the moratorium on logging, the government needs to seriously and urgently
plan, in conjunction and close consultation with the forest industries and regional groups,
including the workers in regional industries, what industries and livelihoods will be
taking over from the forest industries in all regions of the state. Land care programs and
reforestation should be included in the range of opportunities replacing forest industry
work.
Forest areas in Victoria need more protection and the protection needs to be expanded to
more forest land. Additional state and national parks and reserves need to be created in
order to protect the environments and logging needs to be permanently excluded. Burning
cycles need to be carried out using methods appropriate to low-impact, “cool” burns, at
the appropriate times of the year, about which Aboriginal people in these areas know
significant amounts. Indigenous knowledge and participation should be paramount and
leading the maintenance and recovery work in forest environments, as well as other
environments. The areas need to be cared for and protected for their own intrinsic value,
not treated as something from which people can extract as much as possible for some few
individuals’ wealth. As David Lindenmayer, et.al. says regarding Australia’s temperate
woodlands, but the same is true for its old growth native forests:
“The unique nature of our biota places a particular responsibility on the Australian human
population to take care of these natural resources, both for future generations and on
behalf of other nations.” (Lindenmayer, Crane, Michael, Woodlands, CSIRO, 2005,

p. 137.)

Victoria’s nature protection and conservation laws need to be significantly strengthened,
and independent regulator bodies that are adequately resourced and that take their
responsibilities seriously need to enforce laws now in existence. Environmental
destruction and degradation needs to be prevented by the regulator, and strong,
meaningful deterrents and penalties for breaches of the laws need to be enforced in order
to stop continuing decline and degradation of Victoria’s ecosystems and habitats.
Thank you for giving me the opportunity to contribute these points to the Inquiry.
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